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The Hiawatha City Council met in Budget Work Session on January 11 2010. Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 5:00 P.M. Council members present: Bob Rampulla, Linda Bendixen, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson and Nancy Melsa. Staff present: Finance Director Cindy Kudrna; Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage; Deputy Fire Chief, Rod Archibald; Community Development Director, Mark Powers; Street Superintendent, Rod Jasa, Library Director, Jeaneal Weeks; Library Board Member, Janet Haynes; Police Chief, Dennis Marks; Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage, Park & Recreation Director, Angie Cole; Park & Recreation Commissioner, Larry Eveland; Water Superintendent, Carl Ransford; City Administrator, Gary Rogers. 
POLICE:

Police Chief, Dennis Marks reviewed the budget line items with the City Council; other discussed items: Neighborhood watch signage replacement, planning for the newly annexed area and grants for a paperless process.  

FIRE DEPARTMENT:

Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage reviewed the budget line items with the City Council; Nesslage discussed the reallocation of equipment repair funds, Medical Wellness and capital equipment-replacing AED’s at a cost of $3,000.00.

Nesslage also noted a 20% increase of ambulance revenue funds, but additionally stated that when you have a revenue increase,  you also have increased expenses when providing a service. 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT:

Community Development Director, Mark Powers reviewed the budget line items with the City Council with a $400.00 decrease from last year budget; Powers requested council authorization to replace the 2005 Ford Crown Victoria with the Police Departments Toyota 4-Runner. GIS Mapping (paperless system) was briefly discussed.

LIBRARY:

Library Director, Jeaneal Weeks reviewed the budget line items with the City Council with an overall budget increase of $4,375; 1.0001277%. Weeks shared statistically that their patron numbers have increased significantly due to the flooding in 2008 and have not reduced nor does she anticipate that it will in the future.

Weeks discussed the need to purchase lock- in cases at a cost of $1,500, supplies and postage increases due to patron increases, new contingency line items for the implementation of a self checking system and increased revenues due to the City of Robins library contract.
PARKS AND RECREATION/COMMUNITY CENTER:
Park & Recreation Director, Angie Cole reviewed the budget line items for both Park and Recreations and Community Center with the City Council. Other discussed items: Bring the mowing in house instead of contracting and the reduction of capital equipment going down because of LOST dollars.
ADMINISTRATION (MAYOR, COUNCIL, CITY ADMINISTRATOR, CLERK/FINANCE & CITY HALL):
City Clerk, Kim Downs and Finance Director, Cindy Kudrna reviewed the budget line items with the City Council; other discussed items- increasing Clerk/Finance budget by $2,000 for additionally training and dues; City Hall- increasing utility line items; History Committee funds in the amount of $3,000; $1,000 increase for communication, $40,000 to develop a Technology Reserve Fund; Maintaining a line item for general engineering fees and implementing a self ensured retention fund. 
City Administrator, Gary Rogers discussed carry over funds for moving expenses and adding a line item for labor negotiations. 

Other items discussed: Tuition Policy change, Rogers will bring a recommendation to the council at a later date, cost for 60th Birthday Banners and $2,400 for celebration expenses (cake, brochures, wooden nickels, etc…)

BUILDING/GROUNDS & MAINTENANCE: 
City Administrator, Gary Rogers reviewed the budget line items with the City Council discussing ongoing issues with the heating and cooling system and how he plans to proceed with repairs and warranties. 
ROAD USE, STORM WATER, SEWER:
Street Superintendent, Rod Jasa reviewed the budget line items for Road Use, Storm Water and Sewer Funds. The Road Use fund has a .06% decrease. Other discussion: Impact on road use funds in regard to the new annexation and seal coating needs.
WATER: 

Water Superintendent, Carl Ransford shared with the City Council the Water Department’s proposed budget. Other discussion: how water rates affect sewer rates.  
Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:49 P.M., second by Dick Olson. Motion carried. 

                                                                                      __________________________

                                                                                      Thomas A. Theis, Mayor

ATTEST: __________________________

                 Kim Downs, City Clerk

